B \opak

Agenda change

Vopak has decided, after engagement with shareholders and other stakeholders, to remove item 13 from
the agenda for the annual general meeting of shareholders to be held on 20 April 2022 (Approval of the
remuneration policy for the Supervisory Board). As a result, the existing remuneration policy for the
Supervisory Board shall remain in place for the time being.
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